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ESO Prepares For DPX
By Bob Atz

Tom Lawson, Emer­
gency Services Coordina­
tor for the city of 
Camarillo, urged Leisure 
Village to participate in the 
Disaster Preparedness 
Exercise (DPX) to be held 
Oct. 27. His request was 
made during a DPX plan­
ning session held at the 
Camarillo City Hall in July. 
Paul Kelwin, Chairman of 
the LV Emergency Ser­
vices Organization and 
Bob Guhl, Alternate Coor­
dinator of the ESO Com­
munications unit attended 
the meeting.

The DPX is just what 
the title implies: following 
an event (such as a se­

vere earthquake) which 
will cause major interrup­
tion in essential services, 
all members of the Emer­
gency Services Organiza­
tion will be summoned to 
their respective posts, just 
as they would report in 
event of an actual emer­
gency. Once in place 
these people will execute 
tasks they volunteered to 
perform when they joined 
the ESO.

These services include 
providing first aid for the 
injured and establishing 
communications with the 
city of Camarillo emergen­
cy services. Other impor-

See ESO........ Pg. 16

Our Aging Assembly Room
By Rob Karlin

During the last Annual 
Meeting we were asked 
to vote on a proposal to 
restore and upgrade a 
number of craft and recre­
ational areas. For various 
reasons the proposal 
failed to carry enough 
votes for passage, and at 
this moment it appears to 
be a lost and forgotten is­
sue. I, for one, don’t want 
to see it die, because it is 
too important to the fu­
ture life of our Village. But 
I want to recommend that 
the issue of restoration 
and upgrading be looked 
at on a problem-by-prob- 
lem basis and not as a 
package deal. And the 
first on the priority list 
should be the most impor­
tant area of our recre­
ational facilities, the 
Assembly Room.

Take the time to visit 
this room if you haven’t 
been in it lately. Look up

at the ceiling and see the 
dirt. Look at the walls. 
The stage, where so 
many groups work their 
tails off to bring so much 
great entertainment to our 
residents, is in deplorable 
condition. Take a look at 
the curtain. I t ’s been 
hanging and gathering 
dust for fourteen years. 
And it looks it. The stage 
floor is in an equally ne­
glected condition, as well 
as are the dressing rooms 
used by the entertaining 
groups.

The continuing rapid 
deterioration of this room 
can only mean higher and 
higher costs for restora­
tion as time goes on, as 
well as gradually and al­
most unnoticeably limiting 
its usefulness as the 
prime entertainment hub 
of Leisure Villaqe activi­
ties.

See ASSEMBLY... Pg. 2

Revised Rules 
And Regulations

Sporting a bright yellow 
cover, the revised edition 
of the Rules and Regula­
tions governing L.V. has 
been completed and dis­
tributed. Nancy Wischer, 
Office Manager for the 
Association, prepared the 
text on the word proce- 
ssor, and American Sav­
ings and Loan Association 
printed 2400 copies for 
us. This is the first com­
plete revision since 1985.

Residents who did not 
obtain their copy when it 
was first offered may get 
one at the Association Of­
fice.

Please keep your copy 
in an accessible place.

Meet Your Neighbor
By Mary Erbsen

The Meet Your Neigh­
bors Coffee will meet this 
month on Friday Aug 26, 
at 2:00 p.m. in the Garden 
Room. This month, 
George Thomas, new 
General Manager of L.V., 
will be the guest speaker.

All Villagers are invited 
to attend, residents both 
new and old, for a stimu­
lating meeting with good 
conversation, as well as 
coffee and cookies.

C-SPAN Over 
The Top

By Harry Becker
A contribution of $122 

by the Current Issues Fo­
rum has carried the fund 
drive for C-SPAN and C- 
SPAN II over the 
$4,033.59 cost of the new 
satellite dish hookup.

It will be recalled that I 
had turned in $215 at the 
August 1st Board meet­
ing, bring total donations 
to $3901.59. Before leav­
ing the Assembly Room, 
however, I was given a 
check for $10. Subse­
quently a V.28 neighbor 
stopped by to hand me a 
$20 contribution.

On September 6, I will 
give the Board checks to­
talling $152, putting us 
over the top by $20.

A special vote of thanks 
is in order to the 131 resi­
dents who each contribut­
ed to the fund, especially 
to the six persons who 
contributed twice and the 
three Villagers who donat­
ed no less than three 
times!

Three cheers also for 
the 12 Village clubs in­
cluding the Forum, which 
came through with help 
when it was most needed.

This cooperative spirit 
typifies Leisure Village as 
a community where resi­
dents care enough to 
maintain the C-SPAN link 
to the U.S. Congress 
(both House and Senate).

Coordinating the fund­
raising activity has been a 
rewarding experience for 
me personally.

THINK L.V. 
ANNIVERSARY 
AND BAZAAR 
OCTOBER 15

Musical 
Potpourri 
Sept. 9

By Lois Atz 
Tickets are now avail­

able for “ Musical Pot­
pourri,” sponsored as an 
all-Village event by the LV 
Organ club and set for 
7:30 p.m. in the AR on Fri 
Sept 9.

“ Musical Potpourri” will 
be a sparkling variety 
show with singers and 
dancers, and anchored by 
a professional musician at 
the keyboard, who will ac­
company other acts as 
well as play selections 
himself. Pres Jules Nay- 
fack is making arrange­
ments.

Tickets at $2.50 each 
are available at the Rec 
Center ticket window 
Monday and Friday morn­
ings and Wednesday af­
ternoons.

Some of the proceeds 
will go toward purchase of 
a new musical instrument.

Sewing Class
By Audrey Reid 

The Adult Education 
Branch of the Oxnard 
Union High School District 
will provide a teacher for a 
sewing class at Leisure 
Village beginning Septem­
ber 6, 1988 at 9:00 a.m. 
Thelma McHenry, who 
once taught a similar class 
here, will be the teacher.

A registration fee of one 
dollar ($1.00) is required 
for all students. Those 
students under sixty 
years of age will pay an 
extra two dollars for a tu­
ition fee. Each person will 
be required to furnish her 
own bobbins, machine 
needles, scissors, and 
other sewing supplies.
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EDITORIAL
“STEP TWO PROPOSAL”
The proposed “ Senior Hotel” to be built outside 

our gate adjacent to and just beyond Santa Rosa 
Plaza seems to be something that farseeing resi­
dents of L.V. feel a need for.

Having such a facility so near would have many 
advantages. When it becomes advisable to live in a 
more protective situation than L.V. affords, it would 
be desirable not to have to change doctors, dentists, 
churches, hair dressers, etc., at an age when 
changes may become traumatic. It is reasonable to 
assume that by “ Senior Hotel” the builder is plan­
ning a live-in eat-at-least-one-meal-a-day type of ac­
commodation known as Step Two. If this is so, it is 
also reasonable to expect that even in one room, the 
occupant should hope to be comfortable and con­
tent.

The sketchy plans of the “ draft negative declara­
tion report” that ILV editors have seen could possi­
bly be modified within the same space limitations to 
make them more conducive to long term living than 
these plans seem to indicate. Such modifications 
might make the difference between full occupancy 
and many vacancies.

There is a vast difference between staying in one 
room for a few days as in an ordinary hotel and long 
term living in one room. Anyone who ever tried living 
in a “ studio” apartment is well aware of the differ­
ence a few modifications might make. For this rea­
son, ILV believes that it would be to the builder’s 
advantage to consult with a group of villagers con­
cerning the livability of this hotel. Typically, in this 
kind of living, there are more women than men so 
women especially should be included in such a pan­
el.

We understand the L.V. Board of Directors has 
already looked at the physical impact to the Village 
of this construction and has sent an approving re­
port to the Camarillo Planning Commission.

ILV Staff hopes that this “ Senior Hotel” will serve 
its purpose so well that it will be successful.

ABOUT NEXT MONTH
Coordinator for next month will be Lois Atz. 
PLEASE FOLLOW GUIDELINES AND BE AS 
BRIEF AS YOU CAN! Deadline for Sept. 30 issue 
will Sept. 12. To arrange for a photographer call 
coordinator at least 3 days in advance.

INSIDE LEISURE VILLAGE
EDITORIAL STAFF 

LOIS ATZ - JEANNE CARLSON - FRANCES GOLD 
ROMAINE LAMBERT - BETTY MURRAY

Coordinator for this month: Betty Murray
Production Jack Whalen 
Photography: Bill Stabler

LETTERS
Another Change

What Next? Now the 
Board of Directors has 
proposed a change to an­
other long-standing rule. 
Why does every Board 
feel that they have to 
make changes constant­
ly?

This time, it is a change 
to Article 15.02 C. If af­
fects each and every one

of us. We have all lived 
here long enough to es­
tablish friends who do not 
live here. The change will 
make it necessary for us 
to get a special 1-day 
guest pass in our name in 
order to invite our neigh­
bor’s friends to do any­
thing — swim, golf or 
attend a function at the 
Recreation Center — 
even though these friends 
are already in the Village 
on a pass. I doubt that 
any of us desire this un­
necessary requirement.

We hear constantly 
about “ too” many 1-day 
passes being issued 
monthly. It appears that 
this will require even 
more.

The worst part is that it 
gives, not only Security, 
but every homeowner the 
right to challenge any per­
son at any time as to their 
right to be where they are. 
This can be very embar­
rassing to the homeowner 
and to this guest as well. 
Have you thought about 
the devastating effect this 
might have on a child who 
thinks he has done some­
thing wrong?

I believe it is a great 
mistake to make changes 
to our Rules & Regula­
tions when it is next to 
impossible to enforce the 
change and especially 
when the change involves 
the expenditure of our op­
erating funds to imple­
ment.

I, wholeheartedly, re­
quest that the Board of 
Directors take a long hard 
look at their own proposal 
and set it aside instead of 
approving it.

Thank you.
Sue Kaeseman, V. 4

Superfluous Rule
The proposed Article 

XV, 15.02C requiring indi­
vidual passes for our 
guests to use our facilities 
is an outrage. We are par­
ticularly concerned about 
the proposed rigid usage 
of the swimming pool, the 
only approved facility for 
youngsters and adoles­
cents during limited hours. 
Can’t we arrange with the 
lifeguard about how many 
of a family can swim at

one time? Members of a 
family can take turns.

We need to limit restric­
tions on facilities. The 
more rules you have, the 
less respect people have 
for them.

Article XV, 15.02C is 
asking too much of our 
older residents, discour­
aging our children from 
visiting us, and failing to 
keep the original ideals 
alive about why we want­
ed to live in L.V.

The article would be too 
costly to administer. (Can 
you imagine Security issu­
ing 1-2000 passes on a 
weekend?)

We must seek a more 
humane answer to our 
L.V. problems, fewer re­
strictions, more emphasis 
on the concept of family, 
and a less costly solution.

Lee Simon, V. 14 
Mae Stoneman, V. 14
It’s A Bonanza

The question of no-fault 
insurance will have to be 
answered by voters in No­
vember.

Something happened 
that has decided the issue 
for me.

One day on the freeway 
our passenger car was at­
tacked in the rear by a 18 
wheel behemoth. Can’t 
think of a way a passen­
ger car could injure a 
truck bigger than a train 
freight car.

With no-fault the truck­
ing company would not 
have to worry about in­
creased premiums, or 
having insurance can­
celled. BUT the passen­
ger car owner would be 
forced to pick up the tab 
and then worry about the 
consequences.

So, I’ve made up my 
mind: no-fault is a

BONANZA for the 
trucking industry, that's  
why this powerful industry 
is keeping a low profile on 
the issue of no-fault.

Ruth Wideman, V. 38
Anonymous

To the person who 
wrote the angry letter to 
ILV about people not tak­
ing adequate showers be­
fore going into the 
swimming pool, we have 
See LETTERS...........Pg 3

ASSEM BLY.....From Pg. 1
A partial list of the many 

activities that use our As­
sembly Room includes: 
The Saturday Night 
Dances, The Players 
shows and monthly meet­
ings, the Variety Guild 
shows and monthly meet­
ings, Square Dance 
groups, Chorale rehears­
als and performances, 
Board of Directors Meet­
ings, Women’s Club 
meetings, Folk Dance 
groups and Dance Work- 
shops, the Yoga group, 
various club meetings, 
Current Affairs meetings, 
Informal Seminars on 
health topics, and on and 
on.

I ask that the Board of 
Directors consider the 
matter of our aging and 
deteriorating Assembly 
Room/Entertainment 
Center as a separate and 
distinct problem, aside 
from other areas of need.
I urge the Board of Direc­
tors to come up with a 
proposal in keeping with 
my recommendation that 
we look at this room as a 
separate and distinct enti­
ty and act with haste in 
presenting it to the resi­
dents of Leisure Village in 
order to avoid mounting 
future costs as time takes 
further toll through the de­
terioration that is inevita­
ble if there is further 
neglect. And I urge the 
leadership of the many 
groups who sponsor ac­
tivities in this room to 
work with and support the 
Board of Directors in find­
ing the necessary funds 
to accomplish the salvag­
ing of this most important 
area of Leisure Village life.
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Architecture
Landscape
Committee

B y  D a n  D a v is
Are you interested in 

how our Village looks? 
Are you knowledgeable 
about landscaping? If you 
can answer “ yes”  to 
these questions, we need 
you!

The two women (Lucy 
Gerhardt and Mary Hale) 
who have served 6 years 
and 3 years on the Archi­
tectural/Landscape Com­
mittee plus 3 and 6 years 
on other landscape com­
mittees, have decided to 
take a rest. This leaves 
the Committee severely 
depleted of competent 
members dedicated to 
landscape design.

If interested, please call 
Dan Davis, 987-1818, and 
he will give you all the in­
formation regarding com­
mittee work. When the 
recorder answers, he will 
return your call.

Thanks to each of you 
who responds to this re-
q u e s t .

Your 
Neighbors 
Care Group

B y  S a n d y  O k u m

There will be no lecture 
sponsored by Y.N.C.G. in 
September because the 
first Monday of the month 
is Labor Day.

The Blood Pressure 
Clinic will be held the third 
Monday, Sept. 19 from 
7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.

If you need assistance 
or information in an emer­
gency, call one of the fol­
lowing:

Estelle Corwin, 482- 
7564, Virdie Nelson, 987- 
5201, Dorothy Skuro, 
484-0324.

If you need a wheel­
chair, crutches, a walker 
or other hospital items 
contact the Recreation 
Office during regular of­
fice hours and pick up the 
item yourself.

Your yearly dues of 
$1.00 are due now.

The Flu Shot Clinic will 
be held Oct. 31 this year.

LETTERS..........From Pg 2
stated that we cannot ac­
cept anonymous contribu­
tions to the paper, 
regardless of the value of 
the content. Lots of peo­
ple agree with you, so 
please write again and 
identify yourself. Looking 
at a broader aspect, you 
can surely see the wis­
dom behind our rule.

Thanks. ILV Staff

It s great to feel I’m 
never wrong. A little over 
a year ago, when my wife 
Ruth and I established 
residence in L.V., we 
knew we were going to 
live among the most 
beautiful, warm, con­
cerned neighbors in the 
world.

This was confirmed, af­
ter my recent successful 
major surgery. Thank you 
and bless you all.
Bob and Ruth Novick -

V.20

While reading all the 
cards I received after my

recent and unexpected 
open-heart surgery, I did 
not realize there were so 
many ways to say “ get 
well”  and “ we care.”

All the phone calls, the 
visits, both in hospital and 
at home, plus the meals 
and flowers are over­
whelming.

The kindness of a 
friend who flew to Redd­
ing and drove my motor 
home to Daly City for 
Ruby to use, and then 
drove back with another 
friend to drive us home is 
beyond the realm of any 
thanks. This also includes 
standby drivers.

David Teasdale - V.33

I am grateful to my L.V. 
friends for your concern 
and encouragement dur­
ing my recent knee sur­
gery. The cards, calls, 
prayers, flowers and food 
helped me to make a rap­
id recovery. I am sincerely 
thankful.

Louise Young - V.9

What a wonderful glow 
one can experience when

so many thoughtful peo­
ple rally to make life easi­
er. Since I broke my ankle 
a week ago there has 
been a steady stream of 
well-wishers and well-do- 
ers. I appreciate every 
one of you. Thanks a mil­
lion.

Claire Sortomme, V.3

My family and I wish to 
thank our neighbors and 
friends after the passing 
of John, for all the dona­
tions, cards, flowers and 
food. It’s wonderful to 
have such great people at 
a time like this. Sincerely, 

Virginia Scully, V. 35

“ Thank You” to all of 
my friends in Leisure Vil­
lage. Prayers, cards, gifts, 
food, visits, during my 
four weeks in the hospital.

At home now, and im­
proving each day.
Frances O’Connell - V.5

Julius and I wish to 
thank all our wonderful 
friends and neighbors and 
See LETTERS.............Pg 4

AUDI0L0GY CENTER OF CAMARILLO
HEARING SERVICES •  HEARING AIDS •  REPAIRS •  EARMOLDS •  BATTERIES

JOHN G. SWINDEMAN, M.A.
Licensed Audiologist and 

Hearing Aid Dispenser
John became the first dispensing audiologist in Ventura County 
when he established the Audiology Center in 1971. He holds a 
master’s degree in audiology from the University of Arizona. 
John was an audiologist at the UCLA Medical Center before 
moving to Camarillo.

Please ask about our reasonable prices 
BEFORE YOU BUY!

•  ARGOSY •  AUDIOTONE •  BOSCH •  DANAVOX •  MAICO •  OTICON 
•  QUALITONE •  REXTON •  SIEMENS •  STARKEY •  UNITRON •  WIDEX

and most other brands

AUDIOLOGY CENTER OF CAMARILLO
Dos Camlnos Plaza •  Suite B-101

482-1104
Near P leasant Valley H ospita l •  Serving Cam arillo  S ince 1971
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In
Memoriam

John Scully 
V. 35 

Adolph Maliniak 
V. 30 

Thelma I. Beggs 
V. 16 

Molly Zoller 
V. 28

Leo Greenfield 
V. 3

Victor Bello 
V. 38 

Michael Klein 
V. 6

LETTERS........ From Pg 3
family for their kind good 
wishes and concern 
shown to us during my re­
cent eye surgery. Thank 
you all for your get-well 
cards, telephone calls, 
gifts, contributions, and 
food that was brought in 
to us. We appreciated it

very much. We love you 
all! Again, many thanks. 

Evelyn Abrams, V.31

The family of Eleanor R. 
Knutson wishes to thank 
all her friends in Leisure 
Village for their words of 
encouragement during 
her illness and their ex­
pressions of sympathy at 
her passing on July 1.
Jeannette M. Tait - V.7

To our many friends in 
Leisure Village who sup­
ported Chris and me with 
your prayers and concern 
during Chris’ long illness, 
thank you and God bless 
each one of you.

Helen Thomsen - V.34

I would like to thank all 
my dear friends and 
neighbors of L.V. who 
were so kind to remember 
me with their wonderful 
cards and gifts of love. I 
can’t tell you how much it 
helped with my recovery 
from my surgery.

Besides all the pluses 
we have in L.V., the love 
and friendship that we 
have is worth everything

in the world.
I thank you from the 

bottom of my heart.
Lee Freis - V.9

To all my caring neigh­
bors and friends, a special 
thank you for the lovely 
cards and telephone calls 
of inquiry during my re­
cent bout at the hospital. I 
am fine now.

Sara K. Lee - V.20

To all my friends in L.V., 
thank you so much for 
your gifts, flowers, trib­
utes, cards, etc., during 
my recent surgery.

Your thoughtfulness 
meant so much more than 
words can ever say.

Betty Klausner - V.28

I was overwhelmed by 
the outpouring of love and 
affection from the dearest 
people in the world, my 
friends in L.V., during my 
husband Don’s quadruple 
open heart surgery. My 
special love and gratitude 
to our dear friend Paul 
Markowitz, who was 
there for us every step of 
the way, giving of himself 
unselfishly. No brother 
could have done more.

Perry Horodas V. 37

Leo would be so 
pleased to know that so 
many people cared.

I want to thank all my 
friends and neighbors for 
their wonderful support at 
this time and for sending 
the condolences, tributes 
and lovely cards.

Thank you all so much 
for the love and care you 
expressed. It means so 
much to me.

Lillian Greenfield, V.3
Lending A 
Helping Hand
By M ild re d  O berg

On glancing through 
the last Membership Ros­
ter of the Pleasant Valley 
Hospital Auxiliary, E.B. 
and I were surprised to 
find such a large number 
of the volunteers are from 
Leisure Village.

Later talking on the 
phone to Galena White, 
Director of the Volunteers 
Program, she said 60% to 
70% of the Auxiliary are
See HELPING....... Pg. 17
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Sharing the 
environment

B y  K a y  M u r r a y
Those of us who enjoy 

swimming must share the 
same pool of water, just 
as smokers and non- 
smokers must share our 
air space. In order to keep 
our environment healthful 
and pleasant for all, cer­
tain rules and courtesies 
must be maintained. A 
cleansing shower prior to 
swimming is required by 
our Village CC&R’s.

Perhaps some villagers 
who have been remiss 
have rationalized that they 
had just recently show­
ered at home, or that pre­
swim showers are a farce 
because some people slip 
by by merely getting wet. 
Regardless of personal 
feelings, our rules are for 
everyone, and should be 
fo llow ed. Superfic ia l 
showers are not con­
doned, for the best inter­
est of all swimmers.

Swimming pool stan­
dards for cleanliness in 
most public facilities also 
require that sun tanning

lotion be removed by thor­
oughly showering before 
entering the pool. These 
oils carried into the pool 
wash off and remain in a 
floating emulsion which 
reattaches itself to other 
swimmers and the pool 
tiles, making an unsightly 
and unpleasant experi­
ence.

(One person entering 
our pool with perfumed lo­
tion can contaminate the 
water to the extent that 
the floral character of the 
perfume can be identified 
throughout the entire pool
— ugh!)

LO O KING  A T 
C H AN N EL 12

B y  J a c k  W h a l e n

Channel 12 members 
are still holding discus­
sions with officials from 
Oxnard College concern­
ing the possible showing 
of one or more series of 
Tele-College courses. 
One subject we think

might be of interest is the 
15-hour series “ Contem­
porary Health Issues.” It 
covers a variety of sub­
jects that would be of in­
terest to a vast number of 
L.V. residents.

We will keep you post­
ed on the pages of Max
— the 50 to 60 messages 
that keep repeating 24 
hours a day.

Dorothy Konecko, who 
heads the working team 
of volunteers keeping us 
posted on village activi­
ties, reports that she is 
looking for two ladies who 
might be able to devote 1 
to 2 hours weekly to 
Channel 12. A basic 
knowledge of typing 
would help, but the impor­
tant think is that the vol­
unteers would play a role 
in using their skills to cre­
ate colorful messages. It 
would be a rewarding ex­
perience.

With Labor Day on the 
first Monday of Septem­
ber, the next Board of Di­
rectors meeting will be 
held Tuesday, September 
6 at 10:00 a.m. in the AR.
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Swedish 
Massage

House Calls O n ly! 
by Hilde Harris

388-1194

For Appointment 
Call Mon & Tues 3*7 pm

Community
Service
Personified
By Sol Robin

Rube Davis has just 
added another laurel to 
his collection of awards. 
He recently won the cov­
eted Alfred L. Perper 
Award at the B’nai B’rith 
Convention in recognition 
of his outstanding com­
munity volunteer service 
record.

Rube has been a B’nai 
B’rith member for 35 
years. He is Vice-Presi­
dent of the Camarillo 
Lodge.

He organized and con­
tinues to chair the L.V. 
Guest Speaker Commit­
tee consisting of over 50 
retired residents with 
backgrounds in various 
fields who visit High 
Schools in Ventura Coun­
ty and address students 
on a wide variety of top­
ics. Our L.V. speakers de­
scribe to students the 
type of careers that they 
have had and conse­
quently encourage them

to pursue training pro­
grams to prepare them for 
productive careers when 
they graduate.

Rube is co-chairman of 
the L.V. Current Issues 
Forum which provides 
guest speakers who spe­
cialize in various fields to 
address our residents on 
current events such as 
politics, economics, envi­
ronment, issues of aging 
and related issues. He 
serves on the Board of

the local AARP chapter 
and is chairman of the 
Health Care Committee. 
He is also involved in leg­
islative action sponsored 
by the Area Agency on 
Aging.

Community service is 
not an occasional activity 
for Rube Davis. His com­
munity volunteer service 
is a full time occupation. 
He devotes almost every 
day of his life to those in 
need. Now in his eighties, 
he vigorously continues to 
be an involved leader in 
community action affect­
ing the lives of people 
who live in Ventura Coun­
ty. In spite of his preoccu­
pation with community 
needs, he still finds the 
time to plunge into brisk 
walking exercises each 
morning and enjoy the re­
laxation of our Saturday 
Night Ballroom dances 
and socializing with 
friends.

On June 5th Rube mar­
ried Pauline Hoffman, a 
resident of L.V., who is 
equally devoted to com­
munity affairs. How heart­
ening it is to observe this 
enthusiastic couple exer­
cise initiative in communi­
ty service at a time when 
most seniors would be 
content to sit back and let 
the younger generation 
carry the ball in working to 
improve the quality of life 
for people of all ages. 
Both of them feel very 
deeply that every con­
cerned citizen has a moral 
obligation to give the best 
that is in them to the bet­
terment of society.
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Clubs: Enjoy 
One or Two

By Betty Murray
Residents of L.V. have 

the opportunity to partici­
pate in clubs and groups 
of all kinds: dance, music, 
sports, crafts, art, cultur­
al, spiritual, educational, 
charitable, you name it. 
There is nothing here that 
everybody does (dis­
counting eating and sleep­
ing), not even voting, but 
the point is, it is available.

An informal census re­
veals a large differential in 
memberships. The pur­
pose of the survey was to 
ascertain in a rough way 
the availability of the 
space or special equip­
ment needed per mem­
ber.

Numbers are approxi­
mate. They were supplied 
by an officer of the club, 
or by the Recreation De­
partment.
Woodshop: Sawdusters 

Club, 52 members, 319 
key holders. Ceramics 
Club 40, Ceramics Plus 
30, Ceramic Mold Decora­

tors 35. Lapidary: Gem 
and Mineral Club 50 mem­
bers, 50 keys to equip­
ment.

Bocce Club 92; Shuffle- 
board 100; Tennis, Rac­
quet Club 275; Men’s Golf 
275; Women’s Golf 250; 
Billiard Club (7 tables) 
122; Bingo 105.

Swimming pool, no 
clubs, daily attendance in 
summer 150; water exer­
cise 35.

Indoor-Outdoor Garden 
Club 156; Garden plots 
85, the farmers have not 
organized.

Sewing Room, 9 ma­
chines, 25 persons have 
keys to operate the 4 new 
machines. No club per se, 
but Oxnard Union High 
School classes will start in 
September; Needlers 15.

Camera Club (dark­
room) 50; Stamp and Coin 
15; Organ Club 30; Paint­
ers 45; Orchestra 20; Lie- 
delers 30.

Women’s Club 560; 
Women’s Club Workshop 
40.

Dance groups: Satur­
day Night Ballroom,

Swing-Disco-Jazz, Live 
Band, Swingers, EZ 
Squares, Single Squares, 
Round, Folk, Dance 
Workshop, Hula, Belly, 
Ballet, Tap, Latin. No 
count was attempted.

Nor did the count in­
clude library patrons, ex­
ercise buffs, card players, 
students in college 
courses, Your Neighbors 
Care Group, Food Share, 
the entertainment clubs, 
or groups that meet in in­
dividual homes.

Now you know it. Lei­
sure Villagers don’t just 
sit at home. People who 
can are busy, busy, doing 
their own things, as well 
as out volunteering for vil­
lage and community phi­
lanthropies. If you feel 
your time is underoccu­
pied, you have a choice.

New seating 
policy for players

By Irwin Steinhart
The Broadway Comedy 

hit “ The Solid Gold Cadil­
lac,” directed by Edythe

Fahringer, will be the Vil­
lage Players’ annual major 
fall production presented 
Nov. 9, 10, 11, 12 and 13 
in the AR.

After very serious con­
sideration, the Village 
Players Board of Direc­
tors have decided this 
year to implement some 
radical new changes long 
advocated by our director 
emeritus John Zoller. The 
new seating policy will be 
as follows:

1) Seating will be strictly 
limited to 280 seats each 
performance. This is in 
contrast to the 400 plus 
seating arrangements at 
our previous shows.

2) A new seating pat­
tern approved by the Lei­
sure Village Board and the 
Fire Department will be 
used, with a wide center 
section for best viewing 
and two side aisles, all 
seats will be carefully 
staggered.

3) All seats will be num­
bered and reserved. 
When you buy your ticket 
you will know where you 
will be sitting —  just like

downtown!
4) One additional per­

formance will be sched­
uled, making five in all.

We hope that this new 
policy will meet with the 
approval of our fellow Vil­
lagers. Limiting the seat­
ing at any one 
performance will make 
our show more pleasur­
able to watch and elimi­
nate the necessity of the 
former tedious practice of 
lining up early before the 
doors open in order to get 
a good seat.

Additional information 
about "Solid Gold Cadil­
lac” will be forthcoming 
as time goes by. Watch 
Inside Leisure Village and 
Ch. 12.

Book Review
Because of the many 

holidays and vacations in 
September, Book Review 
will not meet until Oct 10 
—  always the second 
Monday in the month. See 
you then, and don’t forget 
about our regular pro­
grams.



Page 8-INSIDE LEISURE VILLAGE-supplement to The Camarillo Daily News. August 26, 1988

Berniece Pilipaitas V. 23 waited 50 years for her son Ksaveras to come to 
America from Lithuania. She and daughter Anne Robitaille welcomed the 60 
year old man at LAX after a trying trip, and years of waiting for permission to 
leave his homeland in the Eastern sector of Europe. His visa is for 90 days, in 
which the women are crowding togetherness, shopping, and sightseeing. 
Ksaveras speaks no English, but with his family, he is astounded and pleased 
with what he sees in California. Anne, who works at The Camarillo Daily 
News, types ILV stories from time to time.

Full house at Organ Club entertainment
by Lois Atz

The Karen DeSalvo 
evening of entertainment, 
sponsored by the LV Or­
gan Club in July sold out.

The overflow audience 
heard the professional 
keyboard artist introduced 
by her mother, Piff DeSi­
mone, V.11. Karen, strik­

ing in shimmering emerald 
green, played nostalgic 
organ selections and con­
ducted several audience 
participation events.

Ruth Aker and Maxine 
LaPorte checked tickets 
at the door. Lighting was 
skillfully managed by Art 
and Mimi Kaufman.

Yom Kippur Dance
By Henny Sills 

The Yom Kippur dance 
will be held Thurs, Sept. 
20 7:30 p.m. in the AR. 
Tickets are on sale at the 
ticket office in the AR.

Please make your own 
table arrangements (12 to 
a table). A live band will 
add to your dancing plea­
sure. Everyone is wel­
come.

Village Briefs
Villagers in the audi­

ence at the Karen De- 
Salvo performance were 
honored: Pauline Hoffman 
and Rube Davis V. 42 as 
the newest married cou­
ple present (one month), 
and Eloise and Harold 
Wickham V. 20, who on 
that very day were cele­
brating their Golden Wed­
ding Anniversary. Each 
couple received a cake 
with lighted candles.

Bebe Rothenberg, V.4 
received a cake for having 
the most direct descen­
dants: 4 children, 12 
grandchildren, 13 great­
grandchildren.

Long-time residents of 
the Village, Bill and Billie 
Snyder, V.4 entertained 
some hundred friends re­
cently at a cocktails and 
barbecue party in the pic­
nic grounds. The setting 
was as lovely as the cele­
bration itself.
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A Dream 
Comes True
By Jeanne Carlson
July 21 the Ventura 

County Star Free Press 
ran a long story about a 
wonderful non-profit orga- 
nization, the Seniors’ 
Craft Shoppe, 425 Main 
St. Ventura. What they 
didn’t say is that Leisure 
Village has an important 
stake in this group, Kay 
Varley, V.5.

Kay has always been 
interested in hand-crafts 
and has a very soft spot in 
her heart for low-income 
seniors. Walking by the 
store one day some five 
years ago, she realized 
that she was looking at a 
dream come true —  a 
chance to help. She 
promptly went in, joined, 
and has served this group 
as Treasurer ever since.

So many older people 
are living on the brink of 
destitution where an un­
expected prescription is a 
disaster, or where meals 
must be skipped at the 
end of the month. Yet 
these same people are of­
ten skilled in fine hand 
work or wood work.

The shop recently cele­
brated its 10th anniversa­
ry. Members first sold 
their crafts on Sundays in 
the Park. Then a federal 
grant of $3,000 from the 
area Agency on Aging 
was obtained. Other help 
was offered but the orga­
nization is now self-sup- 
porting. Members work as 
sales persons 9 hours a 
month and receive eighty 
five cents from every dol­
lar for what they make 
and sell. Fifteen cents 
goes for rent, utilities, etc.

It has made a world of 
difference to many se­
niors. It provides friend­
ship, needed income, and 
the satisfaction of self- 
help. People like Kay and 
her husband, Don, who 
supports her all the way, 
have helped to make this 
self-sufficient group pos­
sible.

The average American, 
in a life span of 70 years, 
uses 26,000,000 tons of 
water.

P.S. (Past Seventy)
The old rocking chair is empty today 

for Grandma is no longer in it.
She is off in her car to her office or shop 

And buzzes around every minute.

No one can shove Grandma back on the shelf 
She is versatile, forceful, dynamic!

That is not a pie in the oven, my dear;
Her baking today is ceramic.

You won’t see her trundling off early to bed 
From her place in the farm chimney nook.

Her typewriter clickety-clacks through the night 
For Grandma is writing a book.

Not one single backward look does she take 
To slow her steady advancing.

She won’t tend the babies for you any more 
For Grandma has taken up dancing.

She’s not content with crumbs of old thoughts 
Or meager and secondhand knowledge

Don’t bring your mending for Grandma to do 
For Grandma has gone to college.

Anonymous

(Thanks to Marty Beckel)
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VILLAGE  
SWINGERS  

SQUARE  
DA N C E CLUB

By Romaine Lambert
The Village Swingers 

Square Dance Club re­
ceived a delightful sur­
prise recently as did Edna 
Hoffman, when member 
Anne Wolfson at break- 
time wheeled out a birth­
day cake ablaze with 
candles for Edna’s birth­
day. Edna is not only a 
long-time member of the 
Swingers but is also a 
beautiful round dancer as 
well. Congratulations to 
Edna and thanks to Anne,

Unfortunately, besides 
the happy times, the club 
suffers from sadness, 
too. Everyone was 
shocked by the sudden 
death of John Scully. He 
and Virginia attended the 
previous dance and he 
had been elected 2nd V.P. 
Virginia and her family 
have the Swingers’ sin­
cere sympathy.

As ILV goes to press, 
the Club will also be say­
ing good-bye (a good-bye 
however, filled with good 
wishes and promise) to 
Murray and Helen Hertz- 
berg who are moving to 
Florida. The Hertzbergs 
have been loyal members 
since 1978, have held of­
fice, and Helen was close­
ly involved in putting 
together the club Table 
Cloth, an interesting fea­
ture that graces the offi­
cers’ table on meeting 
night. Good luck, Murray 
and Helen. The Club hon­
ored them with a cake at 
the general meeting, but 
will miss Murray’s lead 
when we sing those hap­
py anniversaries.

The Dektors won the 
August jack pot. Are you 
going to win Sept. 6? The 
Board will meet at the 
Brownsteins’ home on 
Sept. 8. On General meet­
ing night (the 13th) there 
will be scatter dancing, 
and on the 20th all singing 
calls, and everyone 
knows Bill Kramer is the 
one who can pull that off.

But first — this coming 
Tuesday — PARNELL.
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SOLO
CLUB

By Rosemary Sieh
Solo Club members en­

joyed a pot luck dinner 
Aug. 12, with bingo after­
wards.

On Sept. 22 members 
will meet for dinner at 
“ Two Plus Two” in Cam­
arillo at 5:00. Car pool at 
4:30 in east parking lot. 
Call Mary Kay Franey 
484-3477.

Please remember Food 
Share contribution.

V ILLA G E
PLAYERS

By Irwin Steinhart
The August meeting of 

Village Players was held in 
the AR on Thurs Aug. 18. 
Plans for our big Novem­
ber show “ The Solid Gold 
Cadillac” were discussed.

For entertainment, John 
Fahringer, with the coop­
eration of Ch. 12, invited 
the audience to partici­
pate in TV Auditions, fol­
lowed by instant replay —  
all this in preparation for a 
proposed TV Movie that 
John will produce and di­
rect for the Village Play­
ers.

It was a fun evening.

GEM AND  
MINERAL 

CLUB

By Don Holmes
For the first time since 

the Gem and Mineral Club 
was organized in 1980, 
with your writer as the 
first president, the club is 
dark over the summer. 
The next meeting wil be 
Wed, Sept. 28, at 7:30 
p.m. in the MPR, when 
plans will be firmed up for 
the Annual Sale to be held 
in the Lapidary shop dur­
ing the L.V. Anniversary. 
It is scheduled this year in 
October. Watch Channel 
12 for late news on this, 
and on the Ventura Coun­
ty Fair exhibits.

THE 
CERAMIC PLUS 

CLUB

By Don Holmes

The next Ceramic Plus 
Club meeting will be 
Thurs, Sept 22, at 10:30 
in the CR, when the mem­
bers will have a Show and 
Tell of their recent work. 
The club has been work­
ing on ceramic and enam­
el pieces for the Annual 
Sale, which will be held in 
the Ceramic shop in Octo­
ber during the Leisure Vil­
lage Anniversary. Watch 
Channel 12 for more on 
this.

In July, the club held its 
annual picnic in the park, 
with a great turn-out. 
Even Charlie left his new 
home in Ventura to come. 
We missed your chili, 
Charlie.

If you haven’t watched 
Channel 12, you may 
have missed our August 
meeting. Gil Chuck 
showed his film of the 
Delft Potteries, where 
very fine china is pro­
duced. It was interesting 
to compare their methods 
with those in commercial 
potteries in this country.

VARIETY
GUILD

By Ethel Goldfarb

Music lifts the spirit to a 
lofty plane, and Variety 
Guild members were on 
Cloud 9 at our August 
meeting. After electing the 
slate of new officers, we 
were entertained by new 
Villager Kurt Godfrey, 
Concert Pianist. The re­
sponse to his program 
was most enthusiastic. It 
included works by Cho­
pin, Shubert, and Schu­
mann.

Our September 8th 
meeting will have the in­
stallation of officers with 
Roie Beck injecting her bit 
of humor. Guests always 
welcome. Refreshments. 
DUES DUE!

VISION
LIMITED

By Florence Block
Does it have to end? 

Thus was the complaint of 
the 31 members of Vision 
Limited who gathered for 
our annual picnic in the 
L.V. picnic area on Mon 
Aug 1. The picnic commit­
tee outdid themselves 
with the delicious lunch. 
Thanks to Anne, Florence, 
Ruth, Vida, Gigi, Thelma, 
Rose, Cecelia, Hy, Leon, 
Joe, and Harry.

As a surprise, Coe and 
Frances Fischer brought a 
sheet cake in honor of 
their 50th Wedding Anni­
versary. Congratuations 
and best wishes to both.

We then welcomed our 
new president Charles 
Fridberg who was intro­
duced by Joe Gaynes. 
Bingo topped off the af­
ternoon.

Please note change of 
date for next meeting, 
Tues Sept 6 at 1:00 p.m. 
in the Lanai Room. A sur­
prise guest speaker will 
be scheduled.

Call 484-5838 or 482- 
7085 for further informa­
tion.

l e t ’s  p l a y  

BINGO  !

By Cy Mailer
The Village Bingo 

Games are increasing in 
popularity with each ses­
sion. Many faces from 
years ago are rediscover­
ing these thrilling ses­
sions. New faces are 
always appearing as well. 
During the month of July 
there were over 500 par­
ticipants.

Marian Tavano, chair­
person of the Bingo Com­
mittee, announced an 
increase in the paper 
game to payoffs of $5- 
$15- and $25 for the 
blackout. She has also 
added several $5 games.

Meet your friends and 
neighbors for an enjoy­
able evening. Remember, 
Wednesday from 7:00- 
9:00 pm in the AR.

By Margaret Hines
The Rythmettes have 

been having fun in various 
ways during July and Aug. 
Fun for some is work for 
others, but that’s the way 
it goes.

When we settle down 
to practice again, (which 
is fun and work), we are 
going to start the whole 
thing off with a luncheon. 
This time, we will all do 
the work, (potluck) and 
have the fun of sampling 
the goodies brought by 
others while they try ours.

All members will be 
contacted by phone sc 
they will know what to 
bring. If you have been 
away, phone someone 
who can bring you up to 
date. Channel 12 should 
have the information by 
now. Let’s all be there in 
the AR at 12:30 Sept. 6, 
with special dishes and 
good appetites. Our presi­
dent, Roie Beck, has beer 
working hard to organize 
the whole thing during the 
absence of some board 
members whose votes 
are necessary to appoint 
committees.

LV EXERCISE 

GROUP

By Shiphrah Mailer
Our L.V. Exercise Class 

has been growing in leaps 
and bounds because peo­
ple find how beneficial 
these early morning 
stretching exercises can 
be. Lou Tamkin, our very 
capable instructor, helps 
us through one-half hour 
of low-key stretching of 
every part of the body, 
ending with an against- 
the-fence stretch of the 
whole body.

It is particularly helpful 
getting started in the 
mornings for daily activi­
ties. Please meet us at 
pool-side at 8:30 to 9:00 
a.m. from Monday 
through Friday. Once you 
join us I am sure you will 
want to continue.

THE
SAWDUSTERS

CLUB

By Bernie Goldman
At the August meeting 

of the Sawdusters Club, 
members and guests 
viewed an excellent video 
tape showing what the 
Shopsmith Mark 5 could 
do. It can be used as a 
table saw, disc sander, 
horizontal boring machine, 
drill press and lathe. This 
proved to be of great in­
terest to all. George Mus- 
taparta, who used a 
Shopsmith for many 
years, discussed some of 
his experiences with it. 
Our ‘Show and Tell’ por­
tion of the meeting was 
given by Carl Sparks, Lou 
Sirotnik and Dana Street. 
Carl Sparks also had 
made up kits for a note (or 
recipe) holder which he 
made available to the 
members.

Our next regular meet­
ing will be held on Thurs. 
Sept. 1 at 2:00 p.m. in the 
MPR. Our program will 
consist of a presentation 
by Dan Davis titled “ Prac­
tical Home Repairs & Im­
provements” . All villagers 
are invited to attend our 
meetings.

The C e ra m ic  
M o ld  

D e c o ra tin g  
Club

By Velma Cade

The Ceramic Mold Dec­
orating Club members are 
an enthusiastic group of 
people, as we continue 
making beautiful ceramic 
pieces.

We meet every 
Wednesday at 12:30 in 
the Ceramic Room. We 
welcome any villager that 
would like to join us. The 
dues are $2.00 per year.

Many of the members 
have had years of experi­
ence, and are more than 
pleased to share their 
knowledge with new com­
ers that have no previous 
experience. Now is the 
time to get started to 
make some special things 
for the Holiday Season.
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By Vee Flowers
A large group of pro­

spective bowlers attended 
the L.V. bowling league 
meeting Aug. 5th., in 
preparation for the com­
ing season.

Starting on Fri, Sept 9, 
at 1:00 p.m., and continu­
ing through April, we are 
expecting a great season, 
as shown by the enthusi­
asm of the group anxious 
to get started again.

Rules and policies were 
discussed and voted 
upon, to be used through 
the year.

Teams are being 
formed according to aver­
ages and will be posted 
on the bulletin board in 
the atrium when finalized.

Those that are not as­
signed to teams immedi­
ately, will be used as 
substitutes and will be­
come a regular member 
when there is a vacancy.

For those who decide 
to join us later, come to 
Wagon Wheel Bowl be­
fore 1:00 p.m. and 
chances are you can fill in 
as either a pacer or sub­
stitute.

See you there!

CAMERA
CLUB

By Dorothy Levy
Members of the Cam­

era Club have been busy 
this past month as they 
have readied their pic­
tures for entry in the Pho­
tography exhibit at the 
Ventura County Fair. We 
submitted 34 prints and 
13 slides to the Fair in 
photography section on 
August 4. Most of them 
were in color, a few were 
in black and white. They 
were to be judged later in 
the month.

Our usual monthly com­
petition was of pictures 
featuring children. Imo- 
gene Gregory won first 
place with an intriguing 
picture of a small child,

confused and surprised 
that he had landed in a 
small depression in the 
grass. Second and third 
places went to Rankin 
McIntyre for color photos 
of three children resting 
on a bench with a great 
mountain as background 
and for a colorful picture 
of children gazing through 
a fence at a pond.

The next Club meeting 
will be on Sept 3 and will 
feature pictures of trees, 
an interesting and varied 
subject for competition. 
Come to see them and 
bring one of your own if 
you would like to, slide or 
print. Everyone is wel­
come.

SHUFFLE BOARD  
CLUB

By C y  Mailer
Next meeting of the 

Shuffleboard Club will be 
held on Tues, Sept 6, at 
7:30 p.m. in the MPR. Re­
sults of the tournament 
played Aug 25 will be an­
nounced in the next issue 
of this publication. Bea 
Schreiber, membership 
chairperson, ways that 
the 88-89 dues are lag­
ging behind last year at 
this time. Members are 
urged to pay dues before 
next meeting.

Shuffleboard courts are 
being resurfaced and 
painted.

The annual B.B.Q. pic­
nic will be held at 5:00 
p.m. on Thurs, Sept. 8. 
Donations are $3 per per­
son and is open to mem­
bers only. The menu will 
consist of hamburgers, 
cole slaw, potato salad, 
baked beans a-la-Colbert, 
coffee and cake. Orga­
nized play will follow pic­
nic for those members 
who wish to play.

Organized sessions are 
held M-T-W at 9:30 a.m., 
Tues and Thurs at 7:30 
p.m. and Sat-Sun at 2:00 
p.m.

BIG BIG BIG BAZAAR  
Theme “ W ave The Flag” 

When? Sat., Oct. 15 
Food, fun, and 

friendship!

L.V. WOMENS 
GOLF 

ASSOCIATION

By Betty Bruce
The L.V. Women’s Golf 

Assn. welcomed the new 
slate of officers and com­
mittee chairmen at our 
general meeting on July 
13. We have a splendid 
group who will carry on in 
the fine tradition of the 
former officers and com­
mittee members. Marty 
Gregory, our president, 
has done a great job get­
ting everyone organized 
and ready to make this a 
super year.

We should all try to play 
in the Men’s/Women’s 
tournaments as often as 
possible. They are fun 
and the committees in 
charge are planning many 
interesting programs for 
the 19th Hole parties. 
They are held on the last 
Sunday each month. Par­
ty at 4 p.m. BYOB. You 
are welcome even if you 
couldn’t play golf that day 
or don’t ever play.

Our next regulation golf 
will be at Elkins Ranch on 
Thurs Sept. 15. Start time 
is 8:00 a.m. Cost $10.00 
($9.00 green fee, $1.00 
prize money). Carts are 
$17.00.

New members who 
joined within the last three 
years, please come to a 
“ Friendship Tee” in the 
MPR, Thurs Oct 6, 1988, 
11:30 to 1:30. Sign up 
sheet is in women’s win­
dow at the Golf Shack.

BOCCE
CLUB

By Luella Kelwin
The next general meet­

ing of the Bocce Club will 
be held Sept. 29 at 7:30 
p.m. in the AR.

Please come and bring 
your friends; you will have 
the pleasure of being en­
tertained by Margarete 
and Jules Nayfack.

The Bocce Club board 
meeting will be held Sept. 
13 at 7:30 p.m. in the La­
nai Room.

B IL L IA R D
C L U B

BILLIARD CLUB
By Morley Goldberg
Once again, it’s time to 

think about our Billiard 
Club Annual Holiday Party 
to be held in December. 
As of now, Jack Bagel- 
man has found a very fine 
restaurant at an excep­
tionally reasonable price, 
which along with Sylvia 
Rottersman’s recommen­
dations, will be discussed 
at our September meet­
ing.

At the July meeting, 
Rolland Barbeau pesent- 
ed a report on the Fair 
Share program and its 
work in behalf of needy 
people in Ventura County. 
The manner in which Bil­
liard Club members can 
help either by food or

money donations, will be 
decided at a later meet­
ing.

Jim Toms is our newest 
member. Welcome, Jim!

Thanks to Sally Gianet- 
toni for acting as hostess 
at the July social. Nice 
job, Sally.

As usual, lottery tickets 
were awarded to mem­
bers at the meeting. Isa­
bel Torchia, Doris 
Garman, Mitzi Brockman, 
Suzanne Catalogne, Sam 
Lorber and Paul Kelwin. 
Remember, if you want to 
win a $100,000 lottery 
ticket you must attend 
meetings!

As special door prizes, 
John Gianettoni won an 
ice sculpture and Rolland 
Barbeau won two dinners 
at Antonio’s.

Since there was no 
meeting in August, there 
will be much to consider 
on Tues, Sept 23 at 7:30 
p.m. Please attend.

LV
MENS GOLF  

ASSOCIATION

By Jack Whalen
Late July found male 

golfers playing the de­
manding River Ridge 
course in Oxnard. There 
are those who find the 
course too tough and oth­
ers who simply say ‘‘I 
don’t like it.” Oh well, golf 
never was meant to be 
easy and we all play to 
our own pace and skills.

Taking low gross was 
Charlie Bellante with a re­
spectable 87. Low gross 
winner in Flight B was 
Jack Heller while Bill 
O’Neill took Flight C hon­
ors.

Low net winner in Flight 
A was Pete Aspen, Roy 
Zhe coming through nice­
ly in Flight B with Herb 
Swartz winning in Flight

The last Sunday of the 
month Couples Golf found 
Ike Abrams carding low 
gross with a tie in Flight B 
between Gene Book- 
walter and George Den­
nis. Flight C also found 
two men with identical low 
gross scores: Kern Peder­
son and Herb Warnecke.

Low net winner in the 
Sunday event was June 
Niles in Flight A and would 
you believe the combina­
tion Bookwalter/Dennis 
also took Flight B honors? 
Kern Pederson was alone 
as winner in Flight C.

The yearly Match Play 
tournament begins Tues, 
Aug 30, and will continue 
for the winners each 
Tuesday during Septem­
ber.

A new contest, “ Hole- 
In-One,” was started by 
the men’s golf club in mid- 
July. It’s on a 4-week ba­
sis with anyone who 
wishes to enter for $1 be­
ing eligible to win the pot 
with a hole-in-one during 
the regular Tuesday tour­
naments. July 19 was the 
first day of the new con­
test and on Hole #1, Pete 
Aspen, using his trusty 5- 
iron, with one mighty 
swing, watched his ball 
roll into the cup. No one 
else duplicated his feat 
during the 4 weeks of play 
and Pete took the entire 
prize money: a whopping 
$47.00!

L.V.A. Board of Directors
Meeting, Tuesday, 

Sept. 6
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L.V.
RACQUET

CLUB

By Dorothy Konecko
Next meeting: Sept 12, 

7:30 p.m. - AR.
Summertime - and play­

ing tennis in the heat is 
not easy, but the games 
do go on!

Tournament Winners of 
July 9: Paddle Tennis 
“ Mixed Doubles” : Gigi 
Winston & Budd Samuel; 
Rhoda & Bill Cagan; Anne 
Janoff & Bob Hasen; Shir­
ley & Al Law; Wanda 
Saari & George Lompkin; 
Jackie Solway & Russ Lo- 
mask; Gerry & George 
Nolte; Mary Kovach & Ar­
thur Bornfriend. Tennis 
“ Luck of the Draw Handi­
cap’’: Art Rosner & June 
Niles; Les Solomon & Bill 
Morgan; Al Green & Gary 
Lipton.

“ The free man is he 
who does not fear to go 
to the end of his thought.” 
(Leon Blum) Why not 
make YOUR thought “ I

will sign up for the next 
tournament and have 
some fun!”

ORGAN CLUB

By Lois Atz
Organ Club members 

have voted to establish a 
fund to purchase another 
new musical instrument 
for the village. The pre­
sent Yamaha organ was 
selected by an Organ 
Club committee several 
years ago, and many fund 
raisers were held to pay 
off the $10,000 debt.

Tentative goal this time 
is a new piano for the AR. 
The Organ Club wel­
comes contributions from 
LV individuals and groups. 
Al Levinson has contribut­
ed $100 and Bill Blauer 
$50. Contributions can be 
made through Jules Nay- 
fack, president.

“ Show Tunes” is the 
musical theme of the Or­
gan Club when they meet

today, Aug. 26 at 1:30 
p.m. in the AR. After a 
brief business session, 
members play for each 
other on the theater organ 
or baby grand piano; 
sometimes they are treat­
ed to organ-piano duets.

All Village keyboard 
players are invited to par­
ticipate. Interested listen­
ers are also welcome to 
attend. Practice time is 
available on the second 
and fourth Monday morn­
ings, with sign-ups taken 
at the Organ Club meet­
ings.

By Don Holmes
The Orchestra had the 

pleasure of playing a con­
cert for Your Neighbors 
Care Group last month. 
We started playing long 
before the regular meet­
ing, and it was gratifying 
to see the AR so well 
filled. It was a very good 
audience, and we hope to 
return to play for YNCG 
from time to time. The Or­
chestra is available to play 
for other groups and 
clubs, particularly those 
who meet in the AR. Not 
that we are fussy, but we 
need the space. Just give 
me a call. If you can’t 
reach me, call Connie An­
drews. We are both in the 
phone book. Connie will 
be conducting for two 
weeks while I am on vaca­
tion.

Are there any unem­
ployed kettle-drummers 
out there? Any brass play­
ers? Or, wishful thinking, 
any double-reeds? we can 
put you to work on Mo­
zart, Haydn, and Beetho­
ven. I know some 
violinists in the Village 
who would be welcomed 
by their old friends if they 
would come out every 
Thursday at 7:00 p.m. in 
the MPR.
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HAPPY
HOOFERS

By Vi Cohen 
We Happy Hoofers 

show ourselves no mercy. 
Through these hot, hu­
mid, horrific days, we 
keep on dancing. How 
else will we be able to per­
form for the Organ Club’s 
fund-raising show in Sep­
tember if we don’t prac­
tice, practice, practice in 
August? We always strive 
to put our best foot for­
ward. Besides, we just 
love to dance. We’re not 
called “ Happy Hoofers” 
without good reason.

Dance Workshop
By Delma Smith

Dance Workshop mem­
bers have been busy plan­
ning a picnic to be held on 
Friday, Aug 26 at 5:00 
p.m. Be sure to join us for 
a fun time in the L.V. Pic­
nic area.

If you are not a member 
of Dance Workshop but 
enjoy dancing or would

like to learn, we invite you 
to join us every Tuesday 
afternoon at 3:00 p.m. in 
the AR and dance for joy 
and good health- 

On Sept. 23, we are go­
ing to sponsor the “ Ballet 
Folklorico Regional” fea­
turing professional young 
dancers in authentic cos­
tumes. This is a troupe of

35 dancers, age range 
from preteen to 27. Tick­
ets will be available begin­
ning Aug 29 at the ticket 
window in the Recreation 
Center. Admission is 
$2.50 and the perfor­
mance will begin at 7:30 
p.m. in the AR.

Beginners 
Bridge Class

Dan Wagner and Lou 
Dektor will be co-instruc­
tors for a beginners 
Bridge class starting Nov 
30, 7:00 p.m. in the Gar­
den Room.

Registration for the 
Wednesday classes will 
take place Tues Sept. 6 
and 13 from 10:00 to 
noon in the New Room. 
There is a one-time regis­
tration fee of $5.00 for 
materials.

Class will be limited. 
You may register as an in­
dividual, or bring a part­
ner.

Please call 484-1242 or 
987-3060 for further infor­
mation.

SWING
DISCO
JAZZ

By Marguerite 
Abdelnour

Up-coming schedule for 
Swing-Disco-Jazz 
Dances: September 3, 
“ South of the Border.” 
Dance will be emceed by 
Rube and Pauline Davis. 
September 17, “ Autumn 
Leaves,” to be emceed by 
Henry Carfagna. October 
1, “ Harvest Moon,” Don 
and Ginny Womack will 
emcee.

Dance 8:00-11:00 p.m. 
AR Refreshments provid­
ed. Admission 50$.

Join us for an evening 
of dancing and good fel­
lowship.

Everything 
for the 

traveler.
A store like no other.

One visit to The Complete Travel Emporium can 
make your travels richer and more enjoyable. 
Our friendly staff is trained to advise you and to 
help you make the correct selection. If by 
chance, there is something we don’t have, we 
will go to the end of the earth to get it for you.

• MAPS • BOOKS • LUGGAGE
• ATLASES • GLOBES • GAMES

• MONEY BELTS • TRAVEL CLOCKS 
• TRAVEL IRONS • LANGUAGE CASSETTES

• CONVERTERS AND MUCH MORE

C om plete

Travel
Em porium
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By Edith Zwiebel
The LV Love Round 

Dance Club is completing 
its second year. The 
dances are programmed 
to an easy level of danc­
ing. It is evident that this 
form of dancing is becom­
ing very popular.

We dance every Sun­
day in the AR from 11 
a.m. to 1 p.m. Our cuer is 
Larry Warner, who has 
shown a special interest in 
teaching us to round 
dance properly. We are 
learning the round of the 
month and favorite clas­
sics.

All round dancers are 
welcome to join.

A new beginner’s class 
will be starting Sept 18, 
on Sundays from 9 a.m. 
to 11 a.m.

For further information, 
call either Bernie Zwiebel, 
987-2853 or Mary Ko­
vach, 484-9928.

By Florence Friedman
Success of our Folk 

Dance Club is due to Vil­
lagers who love to dance 
and attend faithfully.

We had a picnic Aug 
25, in the picnic area. 
Members, spouses, and 
friends were all invited 
and after the picnic, ev­
eryone went to the AR for 
a pleasant evening of 
dancing.

Regular schedule: 
dance time Mon 1:00 to 
3:00 p.m., teaching and 
dancing. Wed 9:00 to 
10:30 a.m., review and 
new dances. Fri 9:00 to 
10:30 a.m., continuous 
dancing.

INDOOR
OUTDOOR
GARDEN

CLUB

By Madelyn McKean
Ninety members and 

guests enjoyed the annual 
LV Garden Club’s sum­
mer picnic on Aug 11 at 
the picnic area behind the 
Rec center. Beautiful 
weather combined with 
Frank Umbro’s accordion 
serenading and delicious 
food made for a memora­
ble afternoon. Members 
of the committee for the 
occasion were llene Ev­
ans, Jeanette Krasner, 
and Ginny Leffingwell, 
who did a great job and 
are thanked by the Gar­
den Club officers and all 
the happy picnickers. 
Special thanks to Ed Ev­
ans for his manly assis­
tance.

At the regular meeting 
on Sept 8, Dana Aberch- 
rombe will speak about 
“ Modern Seed Culture.” 
She is the Public Rela­
tions Officer for Petoseed 
Co., which has its interna­
tional headquarters in 
Ventura. Their specialty is 
researching and produc­
ing seeds with better 
rates of germination cul­
minating in better plants. 
All Villagers are welcome 
in the MPR at 9:30 a.m.

High 12 
Club

By Gabriel Barkeley
High Twelve Club will 

help all Village residents 
who would like to display 
our country’s flag on na­
tional holidays but have 
no way to install the hard­
ware that is necessary. All 
that is needed is for a resi­
dent to purchase the hold­
ing bracket and flag and 
then call our Club’s presi­
dent, Walter Bell, at 484- 
1891 or vice president 
Churchill Campbell, at 
987-2161 and either one 
will make arrangements to 
have your bracket in­
stalled in a place to your 
liking. The more flags dis­
played in L.V. on holidays 
the more it symbolizes the 
fervent patriotism that we 
Villagers have for our be­
loved country.

Our Sept. 19 meeting at 
10:00 a.m. in the AR will 
feature Myron Fedak of 
Exxon. He will speak to 
us on the installation of oil 
platforms in the Santa 
Barbara Channel and their 
supporting shore facilities.

ES0.............From Pg. 1
tant tasks will be assisting 
with food distribution and 
aiding the distraught and 
confused. During the DPX 
many of these activities 
will be simulated (hopeful­
ly there will be no injured 
or hungry!). The purpose 
of the exercise is to show 
that these various func­
tions of the ESO are oper­
ational and discover 
where additional planning 
and resources may be re­
quired.

It is essential that Villag­
ers do as much as possi­
ble to prepare themselves 
for disaster-type events.

In the meantime, prepa­
ration of a facility for stor­
age of emergency medical 
supplies in the Village is 
proceeding. A storeroom 
has been obtained and is 
being insulated and fitted 
with shelves to accommo­
date the supplies. Money 
for this activity is being 
drawn from the fund 
raised by the Your Neigh­
bors Care Group a few 
months ago.
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The Inept Gardener:

My Pine Tree
By Betty Murray

This is a story where 
my gardening skill is irrele­
vant. The outcome proba­
bly was not affected in the 
least by my amateur min­
istrations. Anyway, when 
we first moved to L.V., all 
landscaping was brand 
new, and we waited anx­
iously for our grass and 
trees to be planted. At 
last, six small pine trees 
were planted between our 
house and the street, 
curving nicely around the 
corner. Good start. But 
the gardeners were so 
busy assuring us of our 
eventual park-like setting 
that they had no time for 
follow-up treatment of 
those tiny trees. One poor 
thing, right behind our pa­
tio was so weak that the 
wind blew it over so the 
top was just about down 
on the ground. I couldn’t 
stand its predicament, so I 
gently bent it upright and 
tied it to a makeshift 
stake. From then on, that

was my tree, and I 
watched it tenderly. A few 
months later, the land­
scape people gave it a 
proper pole to keep it 
straight, but I watched it 
and surreptitiously clipped 
straggly stems so “ my 
tree” would be symmetri­
cal and lovely. I shouldn’t 
have worried. The tree 
grew beautifully. In two 
years, it was giving us 
shade, and the combina­
tion of all six trees began 
to look like a pine forest. 
That was nice.

It is now twelve years 
since I worried about that 
twig in the ground. It has 
thrived. Now we have to 
rake pine needles out of 
the flower beds, out of the 
rain spout and off the 
roof. The roots have 
spread along the ground 
so that the lawn mowers 
have a real maze to run to 
avoid being tripped up. 
The tree people have cut 
off the lowest branches 
several times so the mow­
ers could function, and 
our forest has reached 
such proportions that my 
roses are shaded —  not

nice.
Last week on a warm, 

balmy day, with no ex­
cuse at all, one of the 
huge horizontal branches 
of my tree crashed down. 
There was no wind, it 
broke just because of the 
weight of the limb. That 
shows what a glutton it 
has been —  plant food, 
water, tender thoughts to­
wards its well being —  it 
has grown too big for its 
trunk. I gave it my best 
sentiments, but now, sad 
to admit, I wouldn’t be 
sorry to see it replaced 
with a less messy cousin.

HELPING.........From Pg. 4
from Leisure Village! She 
was also pleased to note 
that five couples (both 
men and wives) are work­
ing in the hospital, and 
four members of the 
Board live in the Village.

Quoting enthusiastic 
Galena White again, “ I am 
so grateful for a three or 
four hour shift these peo­
ple in L.V. give us. Be­
cause their lives are so 
busy, their support and in­
cut are invaluable.

THE HEARING 
CENTER

SERVING THE LEISURE VILLAGE COMMUNITY 
WITH CLINICAL AUDIOLOGY & 

PROFESSIONAL HEARING AID FITTING

Hearing Aid 
Service & Repair 
Provided in the 

'on-premises' Lab

Professional and Reliable 
Hearing Testing Performed 
in a Sound Proof Booth by 
Competent, Licensed and 

Certified Audiologists

Michael W. Marion, M.S., CCC-A 
Laurel Marion, M.S., CCC-A 

Licensed and Certified Audiologists 
and

Hearing Aid Dispensers

Conveniently Located at

SANTA ROSA PLAZA
Within Walking Distance of

LEISURE VILLAGE
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The Leisure 

Village 

Women's Club

By Jeanne Carlson
Women’s Club’s Au­

gust meeting may have 
seemed to be laid-back on 
the surface but in reality it 
was a seething inferno of 
activity. Why? Because 
the annual big bash, the 
Bazaar, is Oct 15, and 
things have to be ready.

President Kay LaPrell 
emphasized this and re­
vealed plenty of progress. 
Workshop has turned on 
the steam and already has 
many attractive hand­
made items on hand. 
(More are on the way.) 
Bazaar tickets for the op­
portunity drawing are on 
sale - See Doris LaPrell. 
Prizes will be 1) $300 
cash; 2) $100 cash; 3) 
hand-made afghan; 4) 
toaster-oven; 5) dinner for 
two at Ellington’s Restau­
rant. Get your tickets now 
— better than the lottery!

Plans for later are being 
outlined as well. The

nominations committee, 
Bea O’Brien, Piff DeSi­
mone, Beverly Peck, Vi 
Healey, and Jeanne Carl­
son, is on the prowl. A 
slate of nominees must be 
presented in November 
with the actual election in 
December.

Program chair, Sandy 
Linka, had planned an ex­
cellent program for the 
day. Folk-singing duo, Bill 
and Joan Lowe, per­
formed a number of nos­
talgic songs plus some of 
their own compositions. 
They handled their own 
accompaniment on piano 
and guitar. This young 
couple met in the Moor­
park College Concert 
Choir and have continued 
a double career in Cama­
rillo. They presently sing 
with the Methodist Mas- 
terworks Chorale and the 
Camarillo Methodist choir. 
Everyone enjoyed the 
mini-concert.

For the September 
meeting, the last blast of 
summer Sandy with the 
help of her daughter, has 
arranged for a children’s 
dance group from Ventura 
to entertain. Some of the 
dancers are very young 
indeed and much fun. 
Sandy’s description is 
that the group is really the 
Happy Hoofers at ten 
years of age.

Let’s all spend the next 
six weeks on the big 
push! Raid your neighbor­
hood for Trading Post 
items, sell and buy tickets, 
don’t forget to plan for the 
Bake Sale, volunteer, talk 
it up, and think Bazaar!

Trading Post
Trading Post is looking 

forward to hearing from 
villagers who have items 
to contribute for sale at 
the biggest Trading Post 
of the year—the Bazaar.

If you can help, just call 
Gertie, 484-5509; Doris, 
987-6393; Kay, 482- 
2455; or Betty, 484-5606. 
Luv to all contributors.

Big Big 
Bazaar

Theme “W ave  The Flag” 
W hen? Sat., Oct. 15 

Food, fun, and 
friendship!

Friends of Hospice
Friends of Hospice;

Due to lack of funds, 
we are losing our counsel­
or on August 24, 1988. 
She has met with us each 
Wednesday. She has also 
met once each month for 
breakfast with the men 
who have lost their loved 
one.

Those of us who have 
experienced this loss 
know the importance of 
this program. We are like 
little children alone and 
afraid.

The need is great to 
support this program in 
our community. Lack of 
funds is not a good rea­
son to cancel this help to 
the bereaved.

Virdie V. Nelson, V. 13
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WANTED
Retired sales people 

to work in our 
Westlake Village office 
selling lighting supplies 

over the phone. High 
commissions, hours 

flexible, friendly 
smoke-free atmosphere. 

Call Jack 
818-991-3533

SENIOR CITIZENS SPECIAL

DID YOU KNOW?

MEDICARE DOES NOT PAY FOR 
EXAMINATIONS OR X-RAYS FOR 
CHIROPRACTORS BUT DOES PAY FOR 
TREATMENTS. AT NULL CHIROPRACTIC 
OFFICE IN CAMARILLO WE ARE 
OFFERING MEDICARE PATIENTS

FREE EXAMS 

FREE X-RAYS 

FREE LIFETIME 
MAINTENANCE CARE*

That’s right - All exams & All necessary x-rays 
are FREE & we accept assignment on medicare

*Lifetime care, maintenance only. One office visit 
per month. Check our office for details.

NULL CHIROPRACTIC OFFICE
2342 Lom ita  Cam arillo  482-9836

Working together 
can make a 
better world

By Sol Robin
The major issues that 

concerned citizens face 
today frequently appear 
so formidable that we 
question whether the 
puny influence each of us 
exerts can ever help bring 
about a more just and eq­
uitable society.

The teachings of the 
Judeo-Christian faiths 
from the time of the Patri­
archs and the Prophets to 
our present day stress the 
uniqueness of every hu­
man being. It is a concept 
that we apply to our rela­
tionship with people ev­
erywhere, regardless of 
race or creed.

But it is relevant, too, to 
the way we view our­
selves as individuals. The 
expression of our own 
personal uniqueness lies 
in the conviction that each 
one of us is important, 
that we do make a differ­
ence to the world and to 
the people we encounter

along life’s journey.
Perhaps the most seri­

ous sign of a decline in 
the quality of our national 
life is the growing feeling 
that the individual no long­
er can make an impact. 
The assumption that “ I 
don’t count” or that “ I 
can’t influence decisions 
of policy makers” is the 
most frightening indict­
ment of society or of the 
particular institutions in 
which the individual is in­
volved.The worst disaster that 
can befall an individual is 
to accept the notion that 
his efforts do not really 
count. It may be true that 
each one of us has only a 
small area over which he 
can exercise control, but 
history is the result of how 
these small areas of deci­
sion and action add up.

Bertrand Russell, one 
of the great philosophers 
of our time, warned 
against the feeling of per­
sonal impotence. His 
words are worth under­
scoring when bigness 
threatens to extinguish in­
dividual dignity.

“ I find many people 
nowadays oppressed with 
a sense of impotence, 
with the feeling that in the 
vastness of modern so­
cieties, there is nothing of 
importance that the indi­
vidual can do. This is a 
mistake. The individual, if 
he is filled with love of 
mankind, with breadth of 
vision, with courage and 
endurance, can do a great 
deal.”

It would be worthwhile 
to remember the words of 
Edmund Burke who said, 
‘‘The only thing necessary 
for the triumph of evil is 
for people of good will to 
do nothing.” That is why it 
is so important for each of 
us to examine the impor­
tant issues that are at 
stake in the upcoming 
Presidential election and 
make an informed choice 
that will determine the 
shape of things to come in 
the next 20 years.

In our age of self-indul­
gence where the empha­
sis is always on material 
values, the yardstick of 
success is always deter­
mined by the size of one’s 
bank account or the mar­
ket value of one’s home. 
A more ethical measure of 
success should be deter­
mined by what an individ­
ual has done in service to 
the community. What has 
a person done to help 
wipe away the tears of 
those in pain? What has 
an individual done to help 
lighten the burden of 
those who have found the 
going through life so diffi­
cult?

This should be the true 
and humanitarian mea­
sure of success. Perhaps 
this would be a better so­
ciety if people were willing 
to get involved in their 
community and give a lit­
tle of their time and, if 
possible, their resources 
to help build a better and 
more decent world, free 
from the ugliness, poverty 
and suffering we see all 
around us.

The word “ our” is not 
usually considered appro­
priate in journalistic writ­
ing. “ Club meets, etc.,” is 
preferable.
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Oh
Frustrations!

Here I am, full of enthu­
siasm and good will for 
the job at hand. In front of 
me is the first batch of 
contributions for the next 
issue of ILV, which is my 
turn to coordinate.

The first envelope is a 
classified ad. It is a per­
fectly proper ad from a 
“ single lady, non-smoker, 
excellent references” who 
wants to rent a furnished 
unit in L.V. starting in-3 
weeks!

Well, the ad should 
have gone in last month’s 
paper, but was too late. (I 
know that the coordinator 
checked the ILV box for a 
whole week after the 
deadline.) There is no 
name, no address, no lo­
cal person to call, and 
only a long distance tele­
phone number given.

What to do! Next 
month’s ILV will do her 
absolutely no good. I can’t 
return the dollar, which I 
would, even though it 
would cost 25 cents, because 
there is no address. We 
don’t have an allowance 
for long distance tele­
phone calls in our volun­
teer capacities.

If anyone in the Village 
recognizes the number 
(818) 991-6249, you can 
let us know, and we’ll re­
turn the money to the 
would-be resident, if she 
can be located.

For goodness sake, if 
you wish to put an ad in 
our classified section, 
please read the instruc­
tions given at the top of 
the page. Keep the publi­
cation date in mind — the 
4th Friday of the month. 
We aren’t mind readers if 
you don’t give us all the 
information we need.

We are willing to make 
an extra phone call to 
clarify an item or an ad, 
but if you want something 
in the paper, send us all 
the proper dope.

I think this outburst just 
cost that “ single lady” her 
dollar.

Don't Miss The Boat 
Only 18 Chances 

To Own A Home InThe 
Village Of Santorini.

Grab your golf clubs, your flippers, your tennis 
racquet. With only 18 homes left, the race is on.

Shake a leg and join the more than 1,700 happy 
people who already call fabulous Leisure Village 
O cean Hills their home.

And what a home! Imagine living in a magnif­
icent Aegean villa minutes from the blue Pacific 
in Oceanside. Imagine wonderful new things to 
do. Wonderful new friends to do them with.

You can expand your creativity in the fully 
equipped crafts studios of The O cean Hills 
Country Club, your muscles in The Nautilus 
Exercise Studio. Sing. Dance. Act. Enjoy a game

of bocce, billiards or bridge.
All the time feeling secure, thanks to a 24-hour 

attended entry gate. Relaxed, as you watch some­
one else water the flowers and cut the grass.

So, visit today, tour our five models, catch 
your beautiful new 
attached villa home, 
with prices starting 
at just $160,990, be­
fore it gets away.

M ake sure you're 
one of the gang before 
the plank goes up.

LEISURE VILLAGE
Ocean Hills-
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CLASSIFIED
O ur regu la tions perm it us to  accept classified 

ads on ly  from  L.V. residents fo r p roperties  which 
they ow n pe rsona lly  o r ads which o ffe r jobs or 
services to  V illagers exclusive ly. Please deposit 
you r ad on a full s ized sheet o f paper, a long w ith  
one do lla r, in the ILV b ox  which is nex t to  the 
Sewing Room Door. N o  checks, p lease. Nam e 
and address o f person subm itting ad must a pp ea r 
on submission but w ill not a p p e a r in pub lication. 
ILV reserves the righ t to  refuse ads if these gu ide ­
lines a re  no t fo llo w e d .

Sincere couple are interested in 
buying a Capri, Coronado, Del 
Mar, or Brentwood at an equi­
table price. Please call 482- 
1058

For rent, L.V. 2 plus 2, en­
closed patio, semi-furnished. 
Available Sept. 1, $950 per 
month. Call 649-1054.

Nurse’s Aid, C.N.A.now avail­
able. Well experienced in Vil­
lage. References. Ph. 
483-6609

Nice, easy going lady 70 plus 
would like a nice lady compan­
ion with car. Will share small 
fee. Please call 388-7809.

Wanted: House sitting or house 
companion position. Live-in 
fem. 50, loyal, honest, clean, 
speaks Engl. & German. Enjoys 
elderly and house-pets, likes 
cooking, sewing, driving, walk­
ing, and loves the ocean, refer­

ences. Please call 484-2305, or 
(209)966-5552.

For Sale: Glass top table, oval 
60” x 36" on carved pedestal, 
four high backed chairs, light 
green seats. 484-4769.

L.V. Resident will buy your 
coins and/or baseball cards. 
Please phone 987-1046/

Transportation to and from 
LAX $45 each way. Call Brid­
get, 987-4421.

Wanted: Competent, knowle- 
geable gardener who knows 
how to care for gardenias, 
roses, begonias, etc., who will 
maintain and periodically up­
grade our “ red stake area” 
garden. CAII 987- 6790.

Alteration, excellent personal­
ized workmanship for the dis­
crim inating individual by 
Helena. 484-1190

Need closet space in garage or 
convert closets to dble-hung 
rods? Carpentry and odd jobs. 
987-2586.

Inside of your patio fence need 
paintin? Call 987-2586.

Patio cover dirty? We wash 
top, underneath and gutters 
with soap and water. 987- 
2586.

Cleaning: Windows, ovens, 
move-ins, move-outs, etc. L.V. 
references. By appointment 
with Judy, 373-0537. Leave 
message, please.

Window washing: Senior citi­
zen special. Regular price $45, 
special $5 off, with this ad, $5 
off. Contact Joel Herman, 983-
7 2 3 2 .

HOME CARE SERVICES: 
Housecleaning, Meals, On- 
Hands care, Nurses Aid. Excel­
lent references. Call Beverly 
Brown (805) 498-7689, or 
leave message.

IN YOUR HOME Haircut- 
/Shampoo, men and women. 
Penny 482-3347.

BOOKKEEPER ACCOUNTS 
PAYABLE: Part-time position 
for experienced bookkeeper 
with general office procedures 
and payroll knowledge; pleas­
ant personality and telephone 
voice helpful. Beautiful new fur­
niture store in Camarillo. 25-30 
hrs. per wk. Mr. Herman, (805) 
373-7323.

FURNITURE/SLEEP SHOP 
SALESPERSON: Full and part- 
time positions open to experi­
enced salespeople in beautiful 
new Camarillo store. Good 
compensation and benefits. Mr. 
Herman, (805) 373-7323.
INDIVIDUALIZED houseclean­
ing service by mature, experi­
enced woman. References 
available. Please call: 985- 
6749, leave messge if no an­
swer.

Bank Statement Reconciliation 
Service. End the frustration of 
reconciling your accounts. We 
offer 30 years Financial Experi­
ence. Fast reliable service. 
Complete Confidentiality. Work 
in your home or office; pick up 
and deliver within 24 hours. 
Call Laura 987-6358. Refer­
ences upon request.
If you need a CNA to take care 
of elderly people, please call 
Clarita between 5 p.m. and 
midnight. 488-0352.

Want rental unit for three 
months. Genteel, single healthy 
lady. No pets. Call 1-644-4500.

Even though the earth’s 
surface is three-quarters 
water, all the fresh water 
in the world adds up to 
only 3 percent of this 
amount; 97 percent com­
prises water in the earth’s 
salty oceans.
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